

#### MISSIONARIES

Rev. C. R. Nelson Miss N. Moen Miss M. Edwards

#### LOCAL EXECUTIVE

Chairman

Mr. G. E. Ferguson

Mr. J. Baxter Secretary

Mrs. A. Cole

Treasurer

Mrs. L. Trick, 529 Woodcrest Ave. Oshawa, Ont.

## Notes of Praise

For the good rallies in interest and in attendance

For the camp enroll-ment.

### Notes for Prayer

DVBSprograms - Ajax July 23-Aug. 3 Others being planned.

Camp program Counsellors and staff
Campers for growth and
Salvation.

Financial picture - \$1200 needed for salaries.

Camp property -Where more children can be reached for God.

# BIBLE CLUB MOVEMENT, INC.

343 Centre St., Oshawa, Ont.

Phone RA: 5-9378

June 19, 1962

Dear praying friends:

With Spring almost gone and Summer upon us, we are caused to realize that these are truly days of growth and development. It is wonderful to see the grass, the shrubs and the flowers bursting forth with new life and beauty. This is a picture of the growth and development that there should be in our spiritual life. How much more have you developed and opened to the Lord than you were last year? II Pet. 3:18 tells us, "But grow in grace and in the knowledge of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ." This is progressive, daily and hourly growth.

As we look back over the work, we do thank God for what He has done. There has been growth, both in more being taught the Word of God and also some have come to know and love our wonderful Lord Jesus Christ.

Miss Moen and Miss Edwards are preparing for the DVBS programs for the Summer. Please remember them in prayer daily in this work.

Also we are in the midst of camp preparation. The registrations are coming in nicely. The first two weeks are filled and we trust that the last two will be filled also. Remember the dates - Aug. 4 to Sept. 1--place-- Lake Consecon--price \$15.00 per week.

WANTED--Would you sponsor a child for camp??? I know of six children who will not be able to go unless someone sends them. Will you?

WANTED--Those who will pray for us especially during camp time. This is harvest time. It must be now!

We do covet your prayer support and we suggest that you cut out the side of the letter and put it where you will be reminded to pray for us often.

During the summer days we trust that each one of you will enjoy physical rest and also spiritual rest as you rest in His finished work for us .

Yours in Christ, G. R. Nelson

International Headquarters Miss B. Traber, Bible Club Movement,
1505 Race St., Philadelphia, Pa.

Canadian Headquarters Rev. A. King, Bible Club Movement,
228 E. 44th St. Hamilton, Ont.